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May 4, 2010  

Honorable Yusuf I. Shah

Chairman, Finance Committee

Board of Aldermen

City of New Haven

Dear Honorable Chairman Shah and Committee Members;
I am writing to provide my testimony regarding the City’s FY 2010-11 budget.  I would have given testimony on April 28, 2010 however; I was in Washington, DC lobbying on behalf immigration reform and HR-4812 “Local America Jobs Act”.  The local jobs act is critical to cities in that it provides for the opportunity to fund or replace jobs that have been cut because of municipal budget deficits.  If this act gets passed it would mean over $18,000,000.00 coming to New Haven as an entitlement city.  Those dollars translate into over 338 positions.  So you can understand why it was critical to be in DC this past week.  

These are very challenging times for cities across America and citizens are looking to their local leadership to be responsible and make the hard decisions that need to be made to ease the burden and to set the example. The future does not hold much promise of fiscal stability and the upcoming couple of years may in fact be even more challenging, especially with the State reaching an almost 4 billion dollar deficit by fiscal year 2012.  While out campaigning this past year, I spoke with many families who were in the midst of foreclosures, bankruptcy, having been laid off /or having lost their jobs without any benefits.  Many could not afford their tax bills then, even in light of a flat tax year. I received numerous requests for tax abatements and many families did not qualify. Increases in utilities, gasoline, food and many of life’s basic needs have added to the burden of our citizens. All in all residents were hurting then, and they are hurting even more now.  In my last six years in office, I have received maybe a handful of calls regarding the budget and its impact on families.  This year, I have received over 150 calls.  For the first time since I have been in office, the Finance committee received both an online petition (over 700 signatures) and a signed petition. I have heard the voices of 
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neighbors and citizens who have asked that we provide strong leadership and direction. Today I write to you as a local leader, citizen, and member of a tax paying family, we can no longer afford the escalating cost of property taxes.  This budget needs to be returned to the administration to be reviewed, revised and adjusted.  I know that this is a painful process and it should be a shared process.  All of us need to be a part of it.

There are several areas of the budget that I believe must be looked at and strongly considered for cuts. Some of the suggested cuts come from the NHCAN brainstorm and some from the City’s request for suggestions from employees and from me directly:

· Consideration should be given to a 5% across the board cut in the salary line.  This should begin with our top Administrators especially since we are going to have to engage our unions.

· Furlough days this year

· Hold off on this year’s police class and fire class

· Tweed Airport to be subsidized by the business community

· Consideration of a four day work week-If this can’t be done right away, than the four day work week committee should be selected immediately and start meeting to produce the analysis of savings. We should closely look at the States of Utah, Florida, El Paso TX, and the 12 cities in Connecticut that presently have 4 day work weeks. 

· Longevity

· Capital Projects 
These cuts do not come easy however; our citizens are losing their homes, families, and the American dream. Add to this that the quality of life that we as public servants work so hard to achieve is being directly negatively affected.  No one thinks that making these cut is going to be the magic bullet. But if we do not start stemming the tide cutting back on spending then we have no one to blame but ourselves.  I believe the Mayor of our great city has always worked toward making New Haven the best place it can be and he has prepared this budget with all the best of intentions. However, I believe this budget creates too much of a burden on our tax payers.  Therefore, I am committed to supporting a budget that addresses the spending cuts as outlined above or some other cuts at the administration’s choosing that are equivalent to the above suggestions, a budget that works with real numbers on both the expense and revenue side of the budget, and a budget that reduces the burden on our citizens. 

Respectfully,
Sergio Rodriguez

Alderman 26th ward
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